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Practice Update  
 
I thank you for your support and would like to wish you and your family all the best for a safe and well 
rested holiday.  I wish you a joyous festive season and a Happy New Year! 
 
I have enjoyed the financial year to date and I am happy that the business is growing and I hope that it 
continues to do so.  I appreciate all the referrals that I have received.  I have been fortunate enough to 
continue to meet people who want better service from their accountant allowing me to gain new clients.  I 
expect that business activity will quieten over the Christmas period while people spend time with their 
families.  Hopefully the New Year brings an opportunity for people to assess their situation over the past 
twelve months and make some changes to better position themselves going forward.  I’ll certainly be 
looking for new businesses to assist. 
 
Interest rates and commercial bills 
 
I recently engaged in discussions with two of the major banks regarding a commercial bill facility and 
thought I’d share some interesting information. 
 
The bank bill swap reference rate (BBSW) is an independent benchmark for market interest rates calculated 
by averaging rates provided by various banks.  Banks charge a “margin” over this amount which then 
determines the bank bill rate charged to customers.  To competitively price banks against each other, you 
need to confirm they use this method and ask each bank what their margin is.  This allows you to look for 
lower margins at other banks (you also need to take into account the bank charges on each rollover).  The 
other trick the banks tend to use is to make to making you pay interest in advance rather than in arrears! 
 
A client was paying interest both quarterly and in advance.  At the first meeting I had with the bank, I 
questioned the payment frequency and the bank agreed to change it from quarterly to monthly.  Due to 
the size of the client’s debt, this deferred two months interest payments of about $70,000 to subsequent 
months, which is a huge (and needed) boost to cashflow!  The bank is the process of considering changing 
the facility from in advance to in arrears. 
 
Article – Borrowing to pay an income tax debt 
 
Please find attached an article from the National Tax & Accountants Association about claiming a tax 
deduction for interest on money borrowed to pay taxation liabilities in different situations. 
 
Lodgement Dates 
 
The end of the second quarter will easily be forgotten over the Christmas period so you should be aware of 
the following dates: 
- 28 January 2011 Superannuation due for the December quarter 
- 28 February 2011 BAS due for the December quarter 
 
Did you know that if your Tax Agent lodges your quarterly business activity statements (BAS) electronically, 
you get a four week electronic lodgment and payment concession?  Unfortunately this isn’t available for 
the December BAS as the normal due date is extended by four weeks after the Christmas period. 
 
Kind regards,    
Nick 
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